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Soil moisture on 31 August 2020 (see back page for explanatory comments). 

Notes on period to 31 August 2020 
 

At the end of August soil moisture is generally above normal for the time of year, and in some places 

at levels typical of winter months. 
 

Provisional precipitation data for August show that rainfall was well above average across most of the UK, perhaps 

150% of the long term average or above.  Only in eastern and northern Scotland was precipitation close to, or below, 

average. 

At the end of July there had been a strong trend in soil moisture from high in the north-west of the UK to low in the 

south-east.  The above average rainfall has led to a remarkable transition in soil moisture at some sites with soil moisture 

increasing from exceptionally low to exceptionally high levels for August (e.g. Elmsett and Spen Farm).  At other sites 

the transition from dry to wet has been slightly less extreme (e.g. Cardington and Fincham). 

Perhaps surprisingly given the widespread above average rainfall, a few sites generally in central and southern England 

now have soil moisture close to, or even slightly below, normal for the time of year (e.g. The Lizard, Lullington Heath, 

Riseholme). 

At all of these sites in the warmer and drier parts to the south and east of the UK, soil moisture could return to below 

normal levels during September.  At cooler and wetter sites to the north and west of the UK, soil moisture is now at 

levels typical of winter months and soil moisture will probably remain high until next spring (e.g. Crichton, 

Easter Bush, Henfaes). 

Network News 
 

 Telemetry and cosmic-ray sensor faults ongoing at Glenwherry, Hadlow, Hillsborough and Sydling. 

 COSMOS-UK sites at Easter Bush and Gisburn Forest have now been recording data for six years. 
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